
	
	Pathways 2 Tomorrow
September 12, 2018
                                                                                                7:00 p.m.

 EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT #2

	 

	A SPECIAL HEARING OF THE BOARD OF PATHWAYS 2 TOMORROW JOINT PUBLIC AGENCY WAS CONVENED IN OPEN AND PUBLIC SESSION ON WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2018 AT 7:00 P.M. AT EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT #2 IN FREMONT, NE. 

Notice of the hearing was given in advance by posting in accordance with the Board approved method for giving notice of meetings.  Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the Board. Availability of the agenda was communicated in the posted notice and a current copy of the Agenda was maintained as stated in the posted notice.  All proceedings of the Board, except as may be hereinafter noted, were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.  ESU 2 Personnel; Dr. Ted DeTurk and Conny Dunn were in attendance, P2T personnel; Joe Peitzmeier, Shara Johnson, and Mary Janata were in attendance as well as P2T Superintendents; Jon Cerny, Bill McAllister, Jeff Smith, Fred Hansen, Jason Dolliver, Chad Boyer, and Lindsey Beaudette.  There was one additional visitor present.  Cole Fischer, Howells-Dodge Principal, attended on behalf of the Howells-Dodge Schools.
Trevor Preston, Board Chairman called the hearing to order at 7:03 p.m.
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT POSTING

At the beginning of this meeting, Chairman Preston announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in the Meeting Room.
ROLL CALL: 
Roll call was called with the following members present; Jason Gatzemeyer, Wayne Erickson, Walter Luebbert, Lyle Pille, Trevor Preston, Dave Raabe, Joani Franzluebbers, and Jason Roth.  Chairman Preston asked everyone to introduce themselves.
PURPOSE OF THE HEARING
The purpose of this hearing is to study the proposed 2018-2019 budget and receive public comment on the budget as it is considered for adoption by the Board.
REVIEW THE PROPOSED 2018-2019 BUDGET

Executive Director Peitzmeier briefly reviewed the budget and reported that changes in budget numbers reflect changes due to decreased valuations from numbers predicted at the June 18 budget work meeting.  Changes were necessary to bring the levy to 1 cent.  Chairman Preston asked for further comments from the board.  There was one question concerning the line item related to facility rent.
Chairman Preston declared the Budget Hearing adjourned at 7:13 p.m.
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A SPECIAL HEARING OF THE BOARD OF PATHWAYS 2 TOMORROW JOINT PUBLIC AGENCY WAS CONVENED IN OPEN AND PUBLIC SESSION ON WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2018 IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE BUDGET HEARING AT EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT #2 IN FREMONT, NE. 

Notice of the hearing was given in advance by posting in accordance with the Board approved method for giving notice of meetings.  Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the Board. Availability of the agenda was communicated in the posted notice and a current copy of the Agenda was maintained as stated in the posted notice.  All proceedings of the Board, except as may be hereinafter noted, were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.  ESU 2 Personnel; Dr. Ted DeTurk and Conny Dunn were in attendance, P2T personnel; Joe Peitzmeier, Shara Johnson, and Mary Janata were in attendance as well as P2T Superintendents; Jon Cerny, Bill McAllister, Jeff Smith, Fred Hansen, Jason Dolliver, Chad Boyer, and Lindsey Beaudette.  There was one additional visitor present.  Cole Fischer, Howells-Dodge Principal, attended on behalf of the Howells-Dodge Schools.
Trevor Preston, Board Chairman called the hearing to order at 7:14 p.m.
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT POSTING

At the beginning of this meeting, Chairman Preston announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in the Meeting Room.

ROLL CALL: 

Roll call was called with the following members present; Jason Gatzemeyer, Wayne Erickson, Walter Luebbert, Lyle Pille, Trevor Preston, Dave Raabe, Joani Franzluebbers, and Jason Roth
PURPOSE OF THE HEARING

The purpose of this hearing is to hear support, opposition, criticism, suggestions, and observations of taxpayers on the proposed 2018-2019 Property Tax Request of the Agency.

INFORMATION
Executive Director Peitzmeier reviewed the proposed 2018-2019 tax levy for the general fund.  The total levy will be set at 1 cent.    Chairman Preston asked for further comments from the board.  There were no questions.
Chairman Preston declared the Tax Levy Hearing adjourned at 7:17 p.m.
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A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PATHWAYS 2 TOMORROW JOINT PUBLIC AGENCY WAS CONVENED IN OPEN AND PUBLIC SESSION ON WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2018 IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING THE PROPERTY TAX LEVY HEARING AT EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT #2 IN FREMONT, NE.
Notice of the meeting was given in advance by posting in accordance with the Board approved method for giving notice of meetings.  Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the Board. Availability of the agenda was communicated in the posted notice and a current copy of the Agenda was maintained as stated in the posted notice.  All proceedings of the Board, except as may be hereinafter noted, were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.  ESU 2 Personnel; Dr. Ted DeTurk and Conny Dunn were in attendance, P2T personnel; Joe Peitzmeier, Shara Johnson, and Mary Janata were in attendance as well as P2T Superintendents; Jon Cerny, Bill McAllister, Jeff Smith, Fred Hansen, Jason Dolliver, Chad Boyer, and Lindsey Beaudette.  There was one additional visitor present.  Cole Fischer, Howells-Dodge Principal, attended on behalf of the Howells-Dodge Schools.
Trevor Preston, Board Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:18 p.m.
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT POSTING

At the beginning of this meeting, Chairman Preston announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in the Meeting Room.

ROLL CALL: 

Roll call was called with the following members present; Jason Gatzemeyer, Wayne Erickson, Walter Luebbert, Lyle Pille, Trevor Preston, Dave Raabe, Joani Franzluebbers, and Jason Roth
PUBLIC COMMENT:

None
INFORMATIONAL REPORTS:

Board:  None

Curriculum Committee:

Committee Chair, Jon Cerny reported on the curriculum committee meeting that was held on August 28.  He mentioned the good start to the year and working out the wrinkles.  He also reported on discussions leading up to the design of a foundation and discussions about looking into adding transportation and welding as pathways.

Budget Committee:

Committee Chair, Chad Boyer reported that the committee had reviewed the budget documents that Joe presented earlier, and that we need to consider beginning discussions on the future of P2T.  Joe will place these beginning discussions on the January agenda.

Executive Director:  

     -Curriculum:  Aaron Anderson will provide OSHA training again this year, we have had some conversations with schools relating to a few special education students in attendance at P2T, and we are still in need of a “Best Practices Teacher” for the spring semester.
     -Partnership:  We continue to work on our partnership with NE and WSC.  NE is providing the Nutrition and CNA teachers and WSC is providing the Education Teacher.  Bancroft-Rosalie is providing the EMS teacher and Mary Janata is teaching Psychology.

     -Finances:  P2T budget is due September 20.

     -Workshops/Meetings:  Joe continues to be involved in the Rule 47 Career Academy Advisory Committee (he reported the Rich Katt has retired at NDE and Katie Graham has replaced him), the PFI Advisory Committee, and the MCC Diesel Tech Advisory Committee.  P2T Oversight Council meeting is October 10 following the Burt/Cuming County Career Fair.
Executive Director Report continued:

     -Presentations:  Ted and I have been asked to present at the NASB state conference on November 14 from 1 – 3 pm during one of the pre-sessions.  Joe asked board members and superintendents for volunteers to help present.
     -Miscellaneous:  Joe offered copies of the NLAF Annual Report, a “Dinner and Details” invitation, copies of the Student Handbook, and briefly discussed the Career and Technical Student Organizations.
   -Curriculum Report:  Shara and Mary reported on 18/19 programs.  They shared the current numbers in each program with a total student count of 70.  They also reported on dual credit options and transferability.  

ACTION ITEMS:  

CONSENT AGENDA
It was moved by Erickson and seconded by Pille to approve the consent agenda which included: the agenda for the current meeting and the minutes of the June 18, 2018 board meeting, and excusing Jason Kreikemeier as absent. There was no discussion.  On roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Erickson, Pille, Preston, Raabe, Roth, Gatzemeryer, Franzluebbers, and Luebbert
Voting against: None
Not Voting: Kreikemeier absent
Motion carried (8-0-1)
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT

It was moved by Luebbert and seconded by Pille to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented. After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Luebbert, Pille, Preston, Raabe, Roth, Gatzemeyer, Erickson, and Franzluebbers
Voting against: None
Not Voting:  Kreikemeier absent
Motion carried (8-0-1)
APPROVAL OF CLAIMS FROM THE GENERAL FUND
It was moved by Pille and seconded by Roth to approve the claims from the General Fund, in the amount of $63,876.37 as presented.  There was no discussion.  On roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Pille, Roth, Gatzemeyer, Erickson, Franzluebbers, Luebbert, Preston, and Raabe
Voting against:  None
Not Voting:  Kreikemeier absent
Motion carried (8-0-1)
BUDGET RESOLUTION

It was moved by Gatzemeyer and seconded by Erickson that the General Fund Budget for 2018-2019 be set at $824,598 with a Property Tax Requirement of $564,498.60.  There was no discussion.  On a roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Gatzemeyer, Erickson, Franzluebbers, Luebbert, Pille, Preston, Raabe, and Roth
Voting against: None
Not Voting:  Kreikemeier absent
Motion carried (8-0-1)
RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE PROPERTY TAX REQUEST

It was moved by Luebbert and seconded by Raabe to approve the following Property Tax Request as written in the agenda setting the Property Tax Requirement of $564,498.60 and setting the levy at $.01. There was no discussion.  On a roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Luebbert, Raabe, Roth, Gatzemeyer, Erickson, Franzluebbers, Pille, and Preston
Voting against: None
Not Voting:  Kreikemeier absent
Motion carried (8-0-1)
ADOPTION OF BOARD POLICIES
After discussion concerning the 5000 section of policies and the distinction of ESU employees and P2T employees, Peitzmeier was directed to rework the 5000 section of policies and bring back to the January meeting.  Following that discussion, it was moved by Pille and seconded by Raabe to adopt Board Policy Section 4000 – “Employees”.  On a roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Pille, Raabe, Roth, Gatzemeyer, Erickson, Franzluebbers, Luebbert, and Preston
Voting against: None
Not Voting:  Kreikemeier absent
Motion carried (8-0-1)
DISCUSSION ITEMS:

   -Creating a Foundation – Peitzmeier presented a couple of documents outlining the creation of a foundation to support P2T.  After discussion, Peitzmeier was directed to bring a draft document of a P2T Foundation back to the board or the January meeting.
   -Audit Report – Peitzmeier shared a preliminary audit report with the board.  

   -Future of P2T – Discussion followed concerning the future of P2T.  The board will begin talks in January setting the tone for the future of P2T.
There being no further business on the agenda of this meeting, Chairman Preston adjourned the meeting at 8:22 p.m.
Next Regular board meeting to be held Monday, January 21, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at Emerson-Hubbard High School, Emerson, Nebraska.
Secretary
Joe Peitzmeier

	















